# The Old Water Pump



# November 29,2018

# \*

## MERRY CHRISTMAS!!!

APROACHING THIS HOLIDAY SEASON, WE REALIZE HOW IMPORTANT FAMILY AND FRIENDS ARE TO EACH OF US. WE WOULD LIKE TO TAKE THIS OPPORTUNITY TO WISH EACH AND EVERYONE A VERY MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR!

THE TOWN OF GREENWOOD CORDIALLY INVITES YOU TO JOIN US FOR OUR 16<sup>TH</sup> ANNUAL CHRISTMAS OPEN HOUSE. LIGHT REFRESHMENTS WILL BE SERVED ON

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 14, 2018 1:00 P.M. - 6:00 P.M.

PLEASE JOIN US!!
GREENWOOD TOWN HALL
4207 BRYAN STREET
GREENWOOD, FLORIDA



SANTA CLAUSE IS COMING TO GREENWOOD!!
THURSDAY, DECEMBER 20, 2018
GREENWOOD TOWN HALL

4:00PM ~ 6:00PM

SANTA WILL HAVE A SPECIAL SURPRISE FOR CHILDREN UNDER 12.

THERE WILL ALSO BE A SPECIAL ACTIVITY FOR IE CHILDREN TO MAKE AND TAKE HOME WITH THEM

COME JOIN US FOR A SPECIAL TIME.

The Greenwood Branch of the Jackson County Library will be closed during the month of December. Mrs. Ann Bryan will re-open the Library on January 2, 2018. All library activities will resume again at that time.

### KIND ACTS ARE HEALTHY AND HEALING

One antidote for sadness and depression is to use our kindness. When you help or give to a friend or stranger, this is your secret! Rewards will come.

By looking out for each other we will be free to put forth our BEST efforts, confident that others are ready to offer help and kindness when needed.

Join together for mutual benefit. We need each other here in Greenwood. Get to know your neighbors this month and visit your neighbors more.

Kindness can be small or large. Kindness can be easily learned. Try an act of kindness at least once a week and you will soon do this without thinking about it and with no extra effort.

Kindness is wonderful in Greenwood. Greenwood is a wonderful place to be.

---Submitted by: F.P. Toloday, Friend and Neighbor

#### **SAFETY**

We know that everyone is still dealing with the cleanup from Hurricane Michael. Please remember to separate debris and pile all debris on the side of the road. Please be careful and do not pile debris on your water meter or block access to driveways and mailboxes. Debris MUST be separated into 3 piles: limbs/trees and yard trash, building/construction materials (roofs, lumber, sheds etc.), and household items (appliances, furniture etc.). Please note these items will not be accepted at the Garbage Facility at this time. If you have any questions or need any additional information, please do not hesitate to call Town Hall.

#### **GREETINGS**

We welcome these people to our town!

**Brandon Hughes** 

#### **SYMPATHY**

Our deepest sympathy is extended to the families of:

Christina Vann Long

#### **FAREWELL**

These people have left our fair town.

Mona Gay

#### **REMINDER**

Water and garbage bills are mailed at the end of each month and are due by the 10<sup>th</sup> day of the following month. At the Council Meeting held on November 13, 2018 the Town Council voted to waive late fees and cutoffs during the months of November and December.

#### TRASH FACILITY

#### Reminder-Rules and Policies:

Facility is open on Tuesdays and Saturdays from 7:30 am to 4:30 pm for the disposal of household garbage. Please present your garbage card to the garbage attendant, if requested. If you have lost or misplaced your card, please contact Town Hall for a replacement.

At this time, yard trash and debris, such as limbs, leaves, branches, etc, will not be accepted at the Garbage Facility.

The Roll-Off container is available for the disposal of light household items and this service is **ONLY** available on the 1<sup>st</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> Saturday of each month. There are no exceptions.

#### THE MAYOR'S CORNER

As your Mayor, I will be available on Tuesday's and Thursday's from 1:00PM to 3:00PM to hear your suggestions and/or comments regarding "Our Town". For your convenience you may also call for an appointment at (850) 594-4056.

#### **ONE LAST THOUGHT....**

The past several months have forced us all into a "new normal", but through it all our community came together to help and support one another. We hope as you and your family enters into the holiday season you will take time to reflect upon the many blessings we have all received. Mer Christmas and Happy New Year from the Tow... of Greenwood!!

From us to you, So Long Until Next Time

Alicia Corder Town Clerk

Beth Beutler Deputy Clerk

Phyllis Bowman Mayor

